
School Council Update- April 2025 

 

Our chosen Charity is: 

• Dogs Trust https://www.dogstrust.org.uk/   
 
 

New things. 

 

 

 

 

With the money raised through the various competitions and bake sale the school council 
have purchased a stage for the field which has seen many amazing performances that would 
put Broadway to shame. They have also purchased a mud kitchen so our budding Jamie 
Oliver’s can cook up a storm. With the remainder of our money we purchased the building 
materials for the roadway that Mr Jermy built for us over the Easter holidays. A huge thank 
you to Mr Jermy for giving up his free time to make us this wonderful track, the children are 
going to love it!  Another huge thank you to all of you for your on-going support.  

Donations. 

Planes, trains and automobiles  

Now we have our awesome new road we need some vehicles so if you have any toy cars, 
tractors, lorries or any other road related equipment you would like to donate, the children 
would be very grateful.   

Bark, pots, pans and utensils. 

Bark is the essential ingredient in our mud kitchen cooking so we are always on the lookout 
for donations to keep those customers well fed!   Any natural materials such as small sticks, 
conkers, pinecones and leaves also make good mud kitchen ingredients so if you are clearing 
your gardens please think of us.  Alongside that we are also on the hunt for things to cook 
with and serve with so if you have anything you no longer need in your kitchen we will put it 
to good use.   

Lego, pencils, pens and colouring books.  

We had a lovely donation of Lego which the student council would like to put to use at 
lunchtimes and playtimes as many children like quiet things to do.  We are therefore 

https://www.dogstrust.org.uk/


panning to make two quiet spaces either side of the buddy bench on the playground one for 
Lego and one for colouring. To make this are, we would really like two cable reels like the 
ones near the lending library to use as tables. We would also like donations of pens, pencils, 
colouring books (used or new) and of course Lego.  

Sand pit  

Any buckets, spades, sieves and sand moulds you no longer want we are happy to take them 
off your hands.  

Small couch/bean bags. 

Wrap around care would really like a comfy chill out zone for the children. If anyone has a 
small couch or bean bags or large cushions they wish to donate please to talk to Toni.   

Competition Time. 

This half term we will be running our Design a Pet competition, like all other competitions 
this will be £1 to enter.  For your animal design anything goes! This could be an animal 
shaped like a tiger with the loyalty of a dog and the gills of a fish. A picture with a little 
explanation would be great. You can choose to create anything you like but don’t forget to 
name it! The deadline for your new pets will be 9am on 22nd May.  

1st place prize: the winning design will be printed on a t-shirt, there will be prizes for 2nd and 
3rd place also.  

 

We couldn’t have done any of the above without your support so we really appreciate all 

your help, 

The School Council:  

Sienna, Sophia, Mollie-Rae, Samson, Zeph, Poppy, Tommy, Ayla-Rose, Finch, 

Mia, Harry, Florence, Albert and Ellie. 


